
7:00pm 
Jan 21, 2021 
Virtual Google meet  
 
Bob Charchun, Heather Zarski, Linette Enzenauer, Janelle Evenson, , Mandy Dux, 
Erica Lucas, Heather Parker, Anne Driver 
 
Opening Prayer: Bob Charchun 
 
Review and approval of November minutes read by Janelle E, Mandy second. Passed 
  
Additions to Agenda:  
-no additions 
  
Principals report: 
Online week was a success, great attendance and teaching staff reported good 
engagement from students and families combined. 
-No Covid-19 cases to date within the school. 
-Covid protocols remain in place and are being rigorously followed and are working 
well. 
-Grade 3&4 have started cohort basketball program during midweek lunch hour. 
-Assurance and Accountability Surveys will be coming out shortly. Assurance survey 
will be given to Grade 4 students, any families willing to participate within the 
school and teachers.  Accountability surveys will be given to the Grade 4 students, 
parents and the teaching staff of that grade level. 
-ECS registration will be open Feb 1. No open house this year, but there will be a 
virtual option available. 
-Breakfast program is running in the mornings, with fresh bananas and oranges 
available for all students. 
 
-Upcoming dates: 
 -Jan 29th school closure 
 -Feb 1st report cards live on Powerschool 
 -Feb 4/5 virtual Teacher Convention- no school 
 -Feb 15 school closed Family Day 
-2021/22 Calendar not yet released 
 
Treasurers Report 
-Erica Lucas 
Balance on Jan 21/21   $9956.96  
Subway outstanding 
 
 Parent Advisory 
Old Business 
-$3000 cheque was delivered to OLMP Playground Committee. They were very 
thankful for the generous donation. 



New Business 
No new business to report 
 
Parent Council 
Old Business 
-The Christmas Sharing Tree donations were delivered to the Open Door Camrose 
Chapter. They were also very grateful. 
-Bob reported on the north end sidewalk safety issue as previously discussed. It was 
ruled with the city that the sidewalk maintenance is responsibility of EICS. Contract 
for snow removal is in place and the city roadway manager has given word that the 
snow banks will be cleared. 
 
New Business 
Shrove Tuesday- round table discussion about the possibility of having annual 
pancake morning. Due to covid, this will be cancelled for this year. 
 
Standing Committees  
Hot Lunch:  
-School was happy with the previous hot lunch. A couple of staff delivered to the 
students with no complaints. Hot lunch will continue with one per month for the 
time being. 
 
Yearbook: no report  
Facebook: no report 
Breakfast Program: healthy balance, no funding required at this time.  
OLMP: Playground Committee has been working hard and has raised in excess of 
$50000 so far this year. The goal is $60000 by May to apply for a matching grant. 
Please watch for upcoming fundraising efforts. Thank you to everyone involved. 
  
Meeting adjourned at 7:24pm 
  
Thank you to all Parents who support the Parent Advisory Council. Please join us at 
anytime! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 


